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It is the mission of Cedarville Schools to “Provide students with the best well-rounded education 
that teaches, challenges and develops the mind, body and character and prepares responsible 
graduates who contribute within society.” 

 

An Important Distinction 

I am not sure how we got here, I am truly not.  By “here” I am referring to our current political climate.  

There have always been differing political parties, there have always been differing political views, and 

there have always been differing opinions on every topic.  Republicans and Democrats, Wolverines and 

Buckeyes, and Browns and Bengals—you name it, we, as a society, were never in universal agreement on 

anything, no matter how large or trivial the issue. 

I must admit, headlines sometimes worry me a great deal.  When I see things around the country like, 

“Man dies in shooting over Alabama, Texas A&M football game,” or “Justice Department Addresses 

Violent Threats Against School Officials and Teachers,” I am left disheartened and, at times, angry 

myself.   

Again, we have always had opposite sides and opposing viewpoints—BUT, lately, those disagreements 

have, all too frequently, led to uproar/violence—with, in my opinion, one very important distinction.  In 

the past, it was OK if I cheered for the Cincinnati Bengals but I did not have to hate you because you 

cheered for the Cleveland Browns.  I could staunchly support my political party, but I did not necessarily 

have to hate you for staunchly supporting yours.  It appears as though, this is the new expectation—you 

are not a true fan unless you hate every other teams’ spectators and you are not a true Republican or 

Democrat unless you hate the opposing party’s supporters.     

Often individuals respond to me by saying, “Darn right, these are important times and this is a battle we 

can’t lose.  My anger and hatred is needed to energize others to be like me!”  Really?  Have we reached 

the point where conversation and discourse are thrown out for outrage and hate—and this is necessary 

progress?   

Folks—families cannot function under those conditions, they simply can’t.  In fact, no organization, made 

up of people, can function under those conditions—no church, no company, and from my standpoint, no 

school.   



I want to end this thought by applauding the vast majority of the Cedar Cliff community.  By and large, 

the discourse has been civil.  By and large, the conversations have been professional—even when there is 

passion behind those positions.   

Here’s to keeping that trend alive—even when issues and outcomes may not go our way.  Debate is 

good—communication is healthy—screaming, outrage, and acts of violence will destroy us all from the 

inside out. 

Just thankful to be leading in the community I am! 

Best regards, 

 

Chad Mason, Superintendent 

 

 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<      >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

Check your Child’s Closet! 

 
 Below is a picture from the school’s “lost-and-found.”  As you can see, plenty of items are left behind 

throughout the year.  Eventually, all of these items will be either donated or discarded, so if your child is missing 

something, this is a good place to start! 

 

 
 

 
=============================================== 



Important COVID update! 

Effective November 1, 2021, the Cedar Cliff Local School District will offer additional ways for 

students to remain in school and activities after exposure at school to COVID-19 through the 

Ohio Department of Health’s “Mask to Stay, Test to Play” initiative.  

This change in quarantine protocol for Ohio’s public schools is a much-needed solution as we 

seek to keep our students in school as much as possible.  

When a case of COVID-19 is reported at school, our staff will continue to contact trace and 

notify families of students identified as “close contacts.” If your student is a close contact to a 

positive case in the school environment, the administration and the Greene County Health 

Department will notify you. After that, you’ll have the following options available: 

¶ Choose a standard quarantine where students must remain out of school for 10 days.  
o Students and staff may discontinue these quarantine procedures after seven days if 

they don’t develop symptoms and test negative between days 5-7. 
 

¶ Choose the “Mask to Stay Program” where close contacts, regardless of vaccination or 

masking status, may remain in the classroom environment if they do the following: 
o Wear a mask for 14 days after their last date of exposure. 
o Self-monitor, or parent-monitor, for symptoms of COVID-19. 
o Isolate and get tested if they start to experience symptoms associated with 

COVID-19 (regardless of level of severity). 
o Consistent with guidance for others quarantining in lower-risk environments, 

students and staff may discontinue these quarantine procedures after seven days 

if they don’t develop symptoms and test negative between days 5-7. 
o All antigen tests must be proctored and results should be provided to the building 

principal.   
 

¶ Students participating in athletics and/or extra-curricular activities may continue to 

participate in their activities and play sports under the “Test to Play” program by doing 

the following: 
o Wearing a mask whenever they are able (transportation, sidelines, locker room, 

etc.). 
o Testing on the day of initial notification of exposure 
o Testing again on days 5-7. If they are negative at this time, they will test out of 

quarantine.  
o These tests must be PCR or antigen tests and must be proctored through the 

virtual proctor system offered on the testing kit; proof of the negative result 

from the proctored test must be submitted to the building principal. 
o All antigen tests must be proctored and results should be provided to the building 

principal. 
o If the student tests positive at any time during the 14 days, they will be required to 

isolate themselves from school and activities for 14 days or until the Greene 

County Health Department allows them to return to school and activities. 



(COVID Cont.) 

 
o Students must monitor for symptoms during their entire 14-day quarantine and 

stay home if they develop any symptoms, regardless of severity. 

As a district, we are very hopeful that these steps will help reduce the number of healthy students 

missing school or activities due to quarantine, however we want to remind everyone that 

participation in these programs is completely optional and at the discretion of the student’s 

family. If you have any questions about these changes, you can review the Ohio Department of 

Health updated guidelines or contact us for additional information. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Community Wellness Meeting Announcement! 

 4ÈÅ #ÅÄÁÒ #ÌÉÆÆ ,ÏÃÁÌ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ ÁÎÎÕÁÌÌÙ ÍÅÅÔÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÖÉÅ× ÔÈÅ ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔȭÓ ÐÏÌÉÃÙ ÏÎ 

wellness and food service.  This year the committee meeting was held on September 14, 

2021.  Members of the public (students, staff, and community members) participated and 

provided feedback on the following topics (additional topics may be discussed as well). 

¶ Food Service and Smart Snack Opportunities for students and staff 

¶ District Wellness Initiatives for employee well-being 

¶ Community offerings for wellness education 

¶ Curriculum in Health/PE coursework and student course offerings 

¶ Wellness outreach for Community Members 

¶ EPC wellness incentives for employees utilizing district Health Insurance 

Options 

Upon completion of the committee review, the Superintendent presented the 

ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅȭÓ ×ÏÒË to the Board of Education in a BOE meeting.  As always, the public is 

invited to attend ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÁÎÄȾÏÒ ÓÕÂÍÉÔ ÉÎÐÕÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 3ÕÐÅÒÉÎÔÅÎÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÏÆÆÉÃÅ 

for review. 

 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<                >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/uaTZz-wEn8qdH81Kg4cyZg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjXZvDP0RfaHR0cHM6Ly9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy5vaGlvLmdvdi9zdGF0aWMvcmVzcG9uc2libGUvc2Nob29scy9rLTEyLXNjaG9vbHMtcXVhcmFudGluZS1hbHRlcm5hdGl2ZS5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmF7Q2h8YUhRgu9SGktSSVNUSU4uTUlMTEVSQGNzbG9jYWwub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/uaTZz-wEn8qdH81Kg4cyZg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRjXZvDP0RfaHR0cHM6Ly9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy5vaGlvLmdvdi9zdGF0aWMvcmVzcG9uc2libGUvc2Nob29scy9rLTEyLXNjaG9vbHMtcXVhcmFudGluZS1hbHRlcm5hdGl2ZS5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmF7Q2h8YUhRgu9SGktSSVNUSU4uTUlMTEVSQGNzbG9jYWwub3JnWAQAAAAB


   

Senior “To-Do” List for Graduation 

If you are a senior this year, below are some important dates and events to keep in mind 

for this last year of your CHS schooling: 

¶ Make sure you are “on the right path” for graduation.  Do you have all credits needed?  Is 

your schedule “graduation ready?” See Mrs. Tingelstad in the Guidance office if you 

have concerns! 

 

¶ Begin applying for your college choices:  Have you taken the ACT/SAT?  Did you send 

your scores DIRECTLY to the university to which you are applying (Side note: the 

NCAA requires the scores come directly; they will not take information from the high 

school)? Have you done any college visits?  Do you have a focus for your college 

studies? 

 

¶ Send college applications (if you know where you want to attend) in December!  Do you 

need a letter of recommendation from a Cedar Cliff faculty member?  If so, give them at 

least two weeks’ notice to give your letter its due time.  Remember to keep copies of 

everything you send, should a need arise later for questions. 

 

¶ Check with CHS guidance department on the Cedar Cliff website under the “High School 

Counselor’s Corner” tab, your university choice’s financial aid department, your parents’ 

employers, your church, your employer, or even internet websites (but be careful there) 

for scholarship opportunities.  Listen to school announcements for scholarship 

opportunities, as well as new items that may come in from time to time. 

 

¶ In October, get a FAFSA Pin number on-line.  Remember, FAFSA applications may be 

completed anytime.  You must be accepted to the college/university to receive a financial 

aid package for the financial aid office. 

These are just a few reminders and not meant to be an all-inclusive list.  Should you have 

specific questions about graduation, see either Mr. Chad Haemmerle, HS Principal, or Mrs. 

Rachell Tingelstad, HS Guidance Counselor. 

 



Students Learning 3-Design and Putting Skills to Work!  

 
High School Teacher, Mr. Statt’s 3-D Design course has been working hard on creating 

miniature cars in an effort to better understand the engineering software and steps needed to 

complete the manufacturing process.  Using SolidWorks, the industry standard for design and 

manufacturing, students worked on their own concepts for the Cedarville Grand Prix (pictured 

below).   

 

It is the hope that students will be able to complete the SolidWorks Certification Process upon 

completion of the course and better enable them for future careers involving the manufacturing 

process.  “Great Work” and “Nice Job” out to our students. 

 

 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Pass along the Information! 

 If you know of someone who would like to receive the newsletter, feel free to forward 

the information.  We will also have copies available at the Board Office and the Senior Citizens’ 

Center if someone would like the traditional paper copy.  Once again, you can sign up to receive 

the newsletter from the Cedar Cliff Website at:  http://www.cedarcliffschools.net 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<     >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 



Cedarville Elementary Partners with Cedarville University for Family Math Night 

     A Family Math Night took place on October 19, 2021, where approximately 15 families participated in 
an annual Family Math Night held at Cedarville Elementary.  Students joined different stations and used 
math knowledge to work together as a family to solve problems.  

     This event, in its fourth year, is done in partnership with future educators studying at Cedarville 
University, and is a win-win for both schools.  For the University and Professor Lori Ferguson, it allows 
her future educators an opportunity to put theory into practice to create engaging activities related to 
Math content standards.  For the elementary students and their families, it’s an engaging way to spend 
time together, and learn something at the same time! 

<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<     >>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

Broadband Survey to Help the Greene County Area!  

It has come to my attention, the Commissioners are using nearly one million dollars of the 

COVID relief money to help get broadband to more areas of the county.  They have shared this 

survey and asked us to share with our constituents.   

 

It is a short survey about what type of service each area of the county has available and what 

individuals may like and/or dislike about their service.  It is very short but may be important 

for the Cedar Cliff community. 

 

The link (if you are reading this electronically) can be found here: 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/M5RZY8K 

(You may have to copy and paste the link into your browser!) 

 

  

======================================= 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/M5RZY8K


Career Center Open House Information—All Welcome! 

 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Tutoring Available Through Greene County Libraries! 

 

  



Please Consider Donating!! 

 

The Cedar Cliff Educational Endowment Program 

 Over the years, many talented and hard-working Cedarville High School graduates have 

furthered their education and gone on to accomplish great things.  Additionally, many of those 

students were fortunate to receive financial assistance or scholarships to offset the cost of a 

college education and achieve their future goals. 

 Typically, financial assistance is provided either to families whose income is insufficient 

to supply resources for a graduate’s continuing education or to those students achieving 

exemplary grades and a standardized test (ACT/SAT) score.  We are often asked, “What about 

those students whose parents earn just enough to prohibit needs assistance or the graduate who 

did well in school academically, but just below the cut-off for academic awards?”  In essence, 

what about the student who earns a 3.0 or better GPA whose middle-income family works hard 

struggling to provide the help for the dream of a college education? 

 Thus, the idea of the Cedar Cliff Educational Endowment was formed.  The 

administration and Board of Education saw the need and expressed the desire to help ALL 

graduates earning a 3.0 or higher regardless of need and/or final academic standing.  Quite 

frankly, the desire was to assist any student, regardless of their background or testing results, 

who simply meets one criteria—that of a 3.0 GPA.  It is our goal to provide financial assistance 

with a check issued to any graduate who provides proof of college enrollment who meets the 

GPA requirement. 

 This endowment program cannot achieve its goal without your support!  Endowment 

programs such as this exist only with donations and support from community members and 

donors.  It is our goal to “grow’ these funds so the original principal remains and the interest 

earned is distributed to those qualifying graduates.  It is our hope by publicizing this program, 

donors and community members will remember the Cedar Cliff Endowment Program when 

searching for altruistic and charitable locations for wills, estates, and tax purposes.  All donations 

are tax deductible as the program is recognized under the Greene Giving Community 

Foundation.   

For additional questions see Mrs. Joy Kitzmiller, Treasurer, Cedar Cliff Local School District.   



 

Upcoming November Events 

Thursday, November 4 
  JH Athletic Awards (7:00) 
  PTO Meeting (6:30) 
 
Friday, November 5 
  OSU Marching Band Concert Field Trip 
 
Saturday, November 6 
  9:00am—State CC Meet—Columbus 
 
Sunday, November 7 
  Daylight Savings Time Ends (Fall Back) 
 
Monday, November 8 
  Athletic Boosters Meeting - Rm. A114 (7:00) 
  Music Boosters (7:00) 
  
Tuesday, November 9 

 HS Athletic Awards (7:00) 
  
Wednesday, November 10 

5:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (H) vs. Jr/Sr. High School (Scrimmage) 
6:00pm—HS Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. Oakwood High School (Scrimmage) 

 
Saturday, November 13 
  10:00am—HS Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. National Trail HS (Scrimmage) 
 
Monday, November 15 
  Quick Recall 
  Regular Board Meeting (7:00) 
 
Tuesday, November 16 

6:00pm—HS Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. Covington High School (Scrimmage) 
 
Wednesday, November 17 
  K-12 Early Dismissal (1:00 p.m.) 
  6:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (A) vs. Urbana High School (Scrimmage) 
 
Thursday, November 18 
  Quick Recall 
 
Friday, November 19 
 6:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (A) vs. Newton High School (Scrimmage) 



Monday, November 22 
  Photo Retakes and Yearbook Group Pictures 
  Quick Recall – Home Match  

5:30pm—MS Girls’ Basketball (H) vs. Greenon 
  6:00pm—HS Girls’ Basketball (H) vs. Yellow Springs Jr/Sr High School (Varsity game only) 
 
Wednesday, November 24 
  Thanksgiving Break --No School 

6:00pm--JV Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. Indian Lake Schools 
 
Thursday, November 25 
  Thanksgiving Break --No School 
 
Friday, November 26 
  Thanksgiving Break --No School 

6:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (H) vs. Waynesville HS/MS 
 
Saturday, November 27 

6:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (A) vs. Emmanuel Christian Academy 
 
Monday, November 29 
  Fifth Grade Gifted Testing 

Quick Recall –Home Match 
  School Resumes after Break 

5:30pm—MS Girls’ Basketball (H) vs. Greeneview HS 
7:30pm—HS Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. Indian Lake Schools 

 
Tuesday, November 30 
  Fifth Grade Gifted Testing 
  6:00pm—HS Boys’ Basketball (A) vs. Legacy Christian Academy 
 
Wednesday, December 1 
  Fifth Grade Gifted Testing 

6:00pm—HS Girls’ Basketball (A) vs. Southeastern HS 


